STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY avo MINERALS DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
AZTEC DISTRICT OFFICE

TONEY ANAYA 1000 RIO BRAZOS ROAD
GOVERNOR AZTEC, NEW MEXICQ 87410
(505) 334-6178

October 11, 1985

Mr. Peter Mueller
Tenneco 0il Co.

P.0O. Box 3249
Englewood, CO 80155

Re: Fields LS #24 I-25-32N-11W
Dear Peter:

Your request for a deliverability retest for the referenced
well is approved.

Sincerely,

% Gl

Frank T. Chavez
District Supervisor

FTC/d4dj

XC: Santa Fe
EPNG
Well File

OPerator File



Tenneco Oil 6162 South Willow Drive
Exploration and Production  Enjiewoos, Golorado aotss
ATenneco Company (303) 740-4800

Tusc

Western Rocky Mountain Division

October 7, 1985

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Northwest New Mexico District

1000 Rio Brazos Road

Aztec, New Mexico 87410

Attention: Frank Chavez, Supervisor
Re: Fields LS 2A - MV

SE 25-32N-11W
San Juan County, NM

Dear Sir:
This is to request a deliverability retest for the above well.

According to the records received from Meridian 0il, the well's
deliverability for the test run 10-21-84 to 10-29-84 was 1,164 MCFD.

when Tenneco took over operations of this well on 9-5-85, production was
averaging_llg MMCFD w/20 BOPD. Tenneco then worked the well over,
pulling the 2-3/8" tubing, and installing a larger, less restricting
“wellhead and more surface separation. The well is now flowing 8.94 MMCFD
and 1,093 BOPD.

We request the retest be approved as soon as possible to prevent the well
from being overproduced. Please call if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Pl ;égga ) TENNECO OIL COMPANY
>
S oTs Vel

Raspoiin ars b T
Peter M. Mueller
YN /(93? Project Production Engineer
PMM:sh:5180

LTOEP 132A 1/84



